
OIDA – Secretary’s Report 
 

All protocols duly observed.  

The very first day I got a call from my president to serve, convincingly, i was fired up to go on this 

fulfilling journey of impact on humanity. I must confess, it hasn't been a journey without hurdles, but the 

vision was clear, and the goal is to give Orin the Midas touch that will put it on the world map was 

burning inside of me. 

As the scribe of this noble association, I have accomplished a lot for myself and the association in 

general. Through correspondence, I have been able to contact dignitaries within our communities to 

speak at our meetings and to take our plights to the center as at when necessary.  

As time is of great essence, quick dissemination of meeting time and agenda has become my watchword. 

I respond quickly to request of appointments. 

My tight reporting skills via correspondence to and fro our secretariat through emails, letters, memos, 

and congratulatory messages to political appointees from our communities were promptly done with 

great sense duty. 

Recently, congratulatory messages were sent to Dr Adebimpe Aderiye who has been appointed by 

Governor and the Governor himself, Mr. Abiodun Abayomi Oyebanji. 

Through my office, constant calls are made to the youth population to shun violence, substance abuse 

and wantonness. I made it imperative to them that only peaceful dialogue can resolve conflicts truly. 

All these landmark achievements wouldn't have been possible without the conducive environment 

provided by the executives of this association.  I thank you so very much. 

This is a journey to betterness, peaceful coexistence, improvement, and advancement of our 

commonwealth. All hands must be on deck to drive this association forward to the benefit of man and 

ultimately to the glory God. 

Thank you.  

Dr. Ayo Dada        

Secretary   

 


